

### DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Fred Abadi, PhD, PE, Director

fabadi@waukesha-wi.gov



### 2021 FTA Triennial Review Summary

The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) is required to conduct a review of grantees every three (3) years to ensure compliance with federal regulations. The Triennial Review consists of twenty-one (21) areas of review with a total of 460 possible findings. Due to COVID-19, the Transit Commission's 2020 Triennial Review was postponed to 2021. The Transit Commission provided multiple rounds of electronic submissions and then virtual meetings were held June 16<sup>th</sup> & 17<sup>th</sup> and Exit Conference July 1<sup>st</sup>.

The Transit Commission had **0 findings** for 2021, the second review in a row with 0 findings. Prior to the 2017 Review, the Transit Commission had not had a review without any findings.

Alex Damien, PE City Engineer 130 Delafield St. Waukesha, WI 53188 262-524-3600 Fred Ripley
Parking Supervisor
241 South St.
Waukesha, WI 53186
262-524-3622
Fax – 262-650-2573

## ☐ STREETS DIVISION

300 Sentry Dr. Waukesha, WI 53186 262-524-3615 Fax – 262-524-3612

# ☐ CLEAN WATER PLANT

Jeff Harenda Plant Manager 600 Sentry Dr. Waukesha, WI 53186 262-524-3625 Fax – 262-524-3632

#### ■ WAUKESHA METRO TRANSIT

Brian Engelking Transit Manager 2311 Badger Dr. Waukesha, WI 53188 262-524-3634 Fax – 262-524-3646